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NEWSLETTER

President’s Corner |

Welcome new and rejoining members.
Congratulations to Ida Tyson on her
upcoming marriage March 25th. Please
remember that we need volunteers for
Viva Botanica (April 8 and 9), contact
person is Charlotte Keener at 490-2312
and the Pro Show (March 30-April 1),
contact person is Karen Nanos at 558-
9166. I'm looking forward to the April
1st date and working for 4 hours. If you
volunteer for the Pro Show you will be
able to see all the show for free. They
have classes, demonstrations and also
vendors (fabric, quilting supplies, etc.).
Please remember that the Auction is on
Saturday, June 10th at Antonian High

10:00 - Meeting to order
10:40 - Adjourn

10:40 Announcements
10:50 Door Prizes

11:10 - QPC
11:15 - SERVICES
11:45 PROGRAM

1:00 WORKSHOP

$25.00 CALL LARRY

for meeting locations. 1
will be checking these out
and if we don't have a firm
commitment from Harvest
Fellowship for July and
beyond it will be brought
up at the April meeting to
decide what we want to do
about a meeting location.
I would like a committee

Bring ‘n Brag

Darra Williamson

SCRAP QUILTS | set up to start looking for
FOR THE NEW a new location as I think
MILLENNIUM Harvest Fellowship might

decide that we can't meet
there any more and this is
there way to let us know.
Remember that this is my
opinion. Cathy

SENSATIONAL
SCRAP QUILTS

561-0719

School Gymnasium. If you have any items
for the quilt show please get them to Bernie
Farris (695-4923) and if you have entered
the contest please remember that Bernie
needs the quilts prior to the May meeting.

I've been really rushed the past few weeks as
my parents purchased the duplex right next
to mine. Since March 8 I have been working
on getting it ready to rent. I've had
contractors giving bids along with my sister
painting, my nephew helping rip up 5 layers
of linoleum right down to the concrete so we
can put in ceramic tile. By the time we get
done with the house it will be practically
brand new as it already had new carpeting
instailed about 1 1/2 months prior to being
put up for sale. Once this is done and I have
it rented (hopefully by April 1st) then I can
go back to working on my quilting projects. I
also have other things going on and will be
out of town the weekend of March 25 and 26
for my sister's wedding in Pattison, TX. I will
be glad when March is over.

Please remember that the April and May
meeting will be at Trinity United Methodist
Church, 6800 Wurzbach Rd at 10:00 a.m.
We should have more information on if we
have Harvest Feliowship for July. I also have
been given some leads on possible locations

NEW MEMBER ORIENTATION
by Kitty Janiga

We are a big group and a lot of things are
happening. As a new member, you may not
be aware of all the events, activities and
services of the guild. Also, it's often hard to
get acquainted at a meeting where everyone
seems to be buzzing around.

To help us get to know you and you to know
the guild, a new member orientation will be
held at the Op Center on Saturday, April
15, from 1:00 PM to 3:00 PM. Please
join us for dessert and coffee or punch,
fellowship and information. If you have any
questions, please give me a call at 622-9522.
See youl!ill Kitty Janiga.

PS “Old” members are also welcome.

Di‘rections to the Op Center at 12499 Hwy.
16 (Bandera Rd.) Phone: 695-8737.

the first signal light and the house will be on

fence. If you are on 1604 exit on Bandera
going north and then make the U-turn.

Go
north on Bandera road past 1604. U-turn at

right with a small white sign on the black
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GSAQG BOARD MEETING
FEBRUARY 7,2000 7:15 P.M.

Board members present: Cathy Baisley, Marilyn
Bellows, Charlotte Keener, Kay Allison, Nadine
Darby, Renee Bradley, Larry Beauchamp and
Garnette Hanson.

President Cathy Baisley called the meeting to
order. Sec. Charlotte Keener read the minutes of
the last Board Meeting, Jan. 3, 2000. Kay moved
the minutes be approved as read. It was
seconded and passed. Treas. Garnette Hanson
gave the Treas. report as Frost Bank balance
$2,039.74 and Jefferson Bank balance as
$35,587.92. A discussion foliowed. Cathy
reported Ida Tyson was having surgery., Karen
Nanos will chair the Pro-Show. A discussion of a
letter printed in the newsletter followed. A letter
was read on classes for a Parliamentarian. Kay
moved that we ask for a volunteer and send them
to the classes. It was seconded and passed. A
letter from Ruth Felty, nominating Stephanie
Martin for the Calico Rose was presented. Larry
moved to accept this recommendation. It was
seconded and passed.

Marilyn is working on a location for the Annual
Auction. Cathy has made calis also. Lunches at
the meetings was discussed. Renee Bradley
reported on purchases for the Library. Kay
reported on Newsletter articles. Garnette will
submit Treas. report to the editor. Board minutes
are to be printed after board approval. Nadine
reported on the Alamo Heritage Quilt Guild. She
requested to show and sell tickets on their raffie
quilt. Larry moved to allow the sale of raffle
tickets at our meeting. It was seconded and
passed. Program Director Larry Beauchamp
reported 14 in the Saturday workshop and 11 in
Friday's workshop. There was $675.00 turned in
for the workshops. He also turned in a bill for the
program and workshops. He reported on March’s
and April’s programs. A Compaq Computer was
donated by Kris and Pat Thomson. The Web page
is now by Tab Net. He read some letters from
them on programs.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS; A discussion followed on
the new program format.

NEW BUSINESS: Cathy read some requests and
other correspondence. Betty Opiela reported on
the General Information, Policies, and Bylaws.
She asked for $100.00, for a professional to help
them. Charlotte made a motion to allow this fee.
It was seconded and passed. Cathy noted books
that were donated for door prizes and made other
announcements.

Meeting Adjourned
Charlotte Keener, Secretary

GSAQG GENERAL MEETING
MARCH 11, 2000

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Cathy Baisley, Sylvia
Jolet, Charlotte Keener, Kay Allison, Garnette
Hanson, Marilyn Bellows and Larry Beauchamp.
President Cathy Baisley called the meeting to
order at 10:00 a.m. She read a correction to the
minutes as printed in the last newsletter. They
were than approved as corrected. Garnette gave
the treas. report as Frost Bank Balance, $1,822.73
and Jefferson Bank as $32,668.12.

The President reported that we had no meeting
place for the months of April, May and June. She
than suspended the meeting for the presentation
of the Program. Larry introduced the 2 San
Antonio Broads who gave an informative program.

President Baisley recalled the meeting following
the program. Marilyn Bellows called for
committee reports. Caro! Bryant reported on the
Style Show. Lois Reeh reported on the Summer
Retreat. Loveta Fowier reported in the 2001 Quilt
Show Cathy Baisley showed quilts and items
donated to the Auction and reported on the
Auction for Bernie Farris.

Marilyn read the report from Janet Miller on the
Winter Retreat. Kay Allison noted the newsletter
needs an Editor for a few months as the present
editor is moving and will be very busy. She also
displayed the challenge fabric for the Style Show.
Karen Nanos asked for volunteers for the
upcoming Pro Show at the downtown Convention
Center. Kitty Janiga will hold a New Member
orientation get- to- gather in the near future.

Larry announced the programs for next month and
urged everyone to sign up for the classes on April
7th and 8th. Cathy introduced our new
Parliamentarian, Sylvia Jolet and thanked her for
joining the Board. Charlotte Keener asked for
members to sign up to quilt at Viva Botanica on
April 8th and 9th. at the Botanical Gardens.

NEW BUSINESS; The President announced that
a new committee would be forming to find a place
to move the OP's Center.

She also announced that after many telephone
calls, she was able to obtain a place to meet in
April, May and June. It will be at our old meeting
site, Trinity Me. Church on Wurzbach.

She brought up the question of the new meeting
format. Amy Cottrell moved that we return to the
old format. It was seconded and passed.

Meeting Adjourned
Charlotte Keener , Sec.
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TREASURER’S REPORT February 29, 2000

Beginning Balance (Frost) 2,039.74
Beginning Balance (Jefferson Reserve) 35,587.92
Beginning Balance (Total Guiid Funds) 37,627.66
INCOME

Auction 0
Dues-Membership 460
Interest Income 80.2
Newsletter/Directory Ads 130
QPC Raffle 0
Retreat - Summer 475
Retreat - Winter 0
Show - Quilt 0
Other 125.5
Workshops 735
Total Income 2,005.70
EXPENSES

Administration 153.5
Auction 210
Bright Hopes 0
Community Ed/Books 21.24
Facility 1,347.21
Membership 20.59
Newsletter/Directory 308.43
Other 1,260
Patterns 0
Photography 22.57
Postage, Bulk 0
Programs 431.24
QPC 164.51
QPC-PM 0
Rent (Meetings) 200
Retreat - Winter 0
Show Quilt 157.97
Telephone 45.25
Webpage 0
Workshops 800
Total Expenses 5,142.51
Net Income -3,136.81
Ending Frost Balance 1,822.73
Ending Jefferson Reserve Balance 32,668.12
Ending Total Guild Funds 34,490.85

Garnette Hanson, Treasurer

TEXAS FOLKLIFE FESTIVAL

Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild Newsietter

SUMMER RETREAT
JULY 9 (Sun.) - JULY 14 (Fri.)

Lucky Thirteen is coming along fine. We
have 26 people coming and would like a few
more. Your balance for retreat needs to be
paid by the May meeting.

Hopefully, the block for our quilt from retreat
to the auction will be ready by the April
meeting. The block is called "CARD TRICK".
The retreat book will be ready to hand out by
the June Meeting.

$25.00 deposit will be accepted at the April
meeting. The total fee for the 2000 Retreat
is $250.00. Call Lois at 344-2653 for inf.

WINTER RETREAT
JANUARY 19--21, 2001
$20.00 deposit will be accepted at the

meetings. The total fee is $155. If you have
any questions call Garnet at 599-6544.

MEETING LOCATION CHANGE
by Cathy Baisley

APRIL AND MAY meeting will be held at
10:00 a.m. at Trinity United Methodist
Church at 6800 Wurzbach Rd. This is our old
meeting location. This is for APRIL AND MAY
ONLY.

by Joan ‘Bradshaw

TEXAS FOLKLIFE FESTIVAL is scheduled for
Thursday - Sunday, JUNE 1-4, 2000.
(This is @ change from August to avoid the
HOT days usually experienced.) Our guild
volunteers to quilt INDOORS at the Institute
of Texan Cultures during this event.

BYLAWS COMMITTEE UPDATE
by Sherry Alired

The Bylaws Committee last met on March 2,
2000 to review the final proposed revised
Bylaws with its consuitant, Nylanne S. Little,
Professional Registered Parliamentarian. The
Bylaws Committee chair briefed the
Executive Board on March 6, 2000. The
proposed revised Bylaws will be mailed out to
the membership under separate cover for
review prior to a vote, hopefully at the May
meeting.

If you have any questions, please call any
member of the Bylaws Committee: Betty
Opiela (Chair), 684-4730; Sherry Allred,
656-0237; Marilyn Bellows, 680-9229; Ruth
Felty, 695-8332, or Cathy Wallace, 698-
02669.
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Ledenham Sewing Machine Co.
Sales, Service & Parts

S o R
Owners

{lormerly located in Joske's)

2107 Vance Jacksen 732-6309

San Antonig. Texas 78213 Office & Fax
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SUNSHINE AND SHADOWS
@/ ® Valerie Arcement

We heard that Glen Rabb was hospitalized for yet more
surgery in February and March. We sure will be glad to
have you back and busy again, Glen!

BUSY FINGERS WORKSHOP
TREEHOUSE STUDIO

JEANNETTE JAY
DESIGNER / QUILTER

204 € WHITE AVE
SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS 78214
210-222-8062

) QUILTING CLASSES and
DESIGN SERYICES FOR HOME OR SMALL COMMERCIAL

PLAINS COTTON
COOPERATIVE ASSOCIATION

Joy Schniewer
Manager
‘A stizch ir tme...”

Mission Vavay MiILL RETAIL OUTLET

Fasaes Dovnsiow Comal Cottons

45C McKenna & Porter Streers » New Brauntels, TX 78130
i83C) 6254607 * FAX {830} 620-1590
At AAwaea missionvallev.com

Fabric, Notions, Books
ans Pattems Avaitabis

ARNIE’S QUILTING ANTICS
10223 Raveniigid
Szn Antonic. Texas 78245-261S
1-218-873-2932

Classes Aveilabie Cuilting for the Public
For Machine Piecing and Quiling Wit Start and or
Cail For information Finish Your Quits

Saliy Shimek, Owner Mor.-Fri. 930 am - 53 pm

S ilam-4om

Cottons

QUILT sHCP

47i-AMain Pz
New Braunfais, TX 78138

Ph. (830) 620-1282
ax (830) 620-(367

el L\H‘l

NEW NEWSLETTER EDITOR
by AMY COTTRELL

Decorator stitch package
with 1-step battonholes.
TTop-of-the-line features
at an unbeatahle price.

Now Just

Since we are moving, I have had to

resign for the short term as newsletter
editor. Thanks to Jan Mueller (210-622- -
3945) who will edit the newsletter. Her
EMAIL is janmueller@earthlink.net

Sl ol v I



sional embroidery machine in seconds. just slide on the embroidery
unit.

Purchase the Rose during April,

and receive as your free gift....

FREE Special Collection card with 25 designs! (§149.00 valiue)
FREE 20 Mini-Kings of Robinson-Anton embroidery thread ($120 value)

\_ /
Wi v Park Matl
S
o Waizem RD
Laby's /
Alamo e -
L Stitch & Sew o o
qvama NG 5317 Walzem Rd.
E'jHus VIKI (Down from Ll.iby’s)
San Antonio, TX 78218
@ 210-657-9595 N
800-206-9834 A tons Fabries | | 7
~ |z
http://members.aol.com/alamosns Cross Roads Mall il .
alamosns @aol.com (Inside Jo-Ann;s Fabric) Gosroads Mall /
www.husgvarnaviking.com San Antonio, TX
Purchase Plus #62001702 210-737-7676 o Tren

























